NORTH CLAINES PARISH COUNCIL
The next meeting of the Parish Council of North Claines, is to be held on Monday April 13th 2015 at 19.30hrs in Fernhill Heath Baptist Church, Okeys Lane, Fernhill Heath.
Clerk; Mrs C. Shinner                                                           The Old Library Centre

Telephone; (01905) 770226
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AGENDA
1. Apologies
To receive any apologies of absence for this meeting. 
2.  
To receive any declarations of interest.

3
To confirm the minutes of the meeting of The Parish Council held on Monday 2nd March 2015.
4
David Manning – Programme manager from Wychavon is to let the parish council know about the rural communities programme.

5
To consider any matter arising from the minutes 
*******************************************************************************
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
The meeting of the Council is closed to allow members of the public to comment on any items on the agenda and bring up any matters that they wish to bring to the attention of the Council.  The Council meeting will be re-opened at the end of the public question time.

The public question time is suggested to be no longer than 15 minutes.

*****************************************************************************

6
The Brum and other public areas maintained by the parish council.
6.1
Report on the progress of the improvements to the Brum recreation ground.


Cllr SJR to propose the project description to the Council for the plan over the next 3 years.


3 Phase plan

· To plan and consult on the recreation ground and to supply new goal posts. This was completed in January 2015
· To refurbish the play area to ensure that it is more inclusive for all users, in regard to age and ability, and base the new equipment upon responses to the consultation. To commence in 2015.
· To refurbish the remainder of the recreation ground to include natural features, trees etc an activity/exercise trail, seating and “nature” area for residents who wish to be quiet. To commence in 2016.

Councillor SJR suggests that the Council commit to this work going ahead within the next few months, in particular due to the play area inspection safety report that states that the current overall risk of the play area is medium due to various problems with surfacing and the age of the equipment. The council is to consider this proposal.


6.2
Report on the progress of the improvements to Agatha Gardens

6.3
Meg Farmer asks the Parish Council to reconsider their decision of 6 months ago to install planters at the entrance to Fernhill Heath.

6.4
New matters raised by Councillors with regard to the Brum or any other public areas.

7
Highways, Footpaths and Lighting.
7.1
Progress reports on highways actions.

7.2
Progress reports on lighting actions.

7.3
Re the Bellway Homes site in Bevere – the parish council can have a coat of arms or parish logo added to each street sign on the new development if they wish. This would incur a cost of £4 per sign.

The Parish Council is to consider this cost and to decide if they wish to proceed. 

7.4
 Does any Councillor have any additional comments with regard to highways, footpaths or lighting?

8. 
Correspondence


For information and/or discussion.


See appendix B attached.
9.
Planning
9.1
Planning actions 

9.2
Planning applications for decision 

Any plans that are received between the issue of this agenda and the date of the meeting may be considered here if Wychavon needs the reply urgently.

W/15/00397/PN

Land at rear of Heathside Guest House

172 Droitwich Road

Fernhill Heath

Subdivision of b and b to 2 dwellings and erection of a further 2 dwellings. Closure of access and creation of new access.

W/15/00422/PN

Camp Cottage

Bevere Green

Bevere

Worcester

WR3 7RG

Replacement dwelling

W/15/00420/LB

Upper Tapenhall House

Dilmore Lane

Fernhill Heath

WR3 7RX

Resin repairs and remedial work to the existing timber frame.
9.3
Planning decisions received from Wychavon District Council – WDC

(decision in bold) NCPC decision in italics.


W/15/00142/PP – Farfield, Danes Green, Claines WR3 7RU – Approved/approved

W/15/00288/PP – 6 Dilmore Avenue, Fernhill Heath, Worcester, WR3 7TG.


Approved/approved
9.4
Neighbourhood Plan Committee

9.4.1
The consultation part of the neighbourhood plan is due to proceed.


A quote has been received from Cass Associates to carry this forward at the 
cost of £3,858.75 not including VAT and expenses.


The Council is to consider this expense.


The Council is also to consider the following proposal – “The neighbourhood 
plan is reaching the final stages of its implementation and is expected to go to 
referendum in 2016.  The Council is to commit to the completion of this 
project by this date”

9.4.2
Green 
belt provision within the plan.  


It was agreed that the review section of the neighbourhood plan would be 
reworded.  This is to be reviewed and agreed at this meeting.

9.5
Fernhill Heath Post Office – proposed move to new premises.


The post office proposes to move the post office to Mace Stores 101 
Droitwich Road, Fernhill Heath.


As part of the public consultation, the post office would like to hear the 
comments of the parish council, particularly in regard to;

· Suitability of location and premises

· Are the premises acceptable

· Concerns over the location – and if so any suggestions to resolve these.

· Community issues

· Anything the council likes about the proposed change.


The consultation ends on 27th May 2015.

10
Report from District and County Councillor.

10.1
Reports.
11.
Newsletter

11.1
Update on the newsletter.

12 
Finance.

12.1
Cheques for payment at the Council meeting.



The Council is to consider items for payment.
12.2
Monies received by the Parish Council


12.3
Application for rural rate relief

An application for rural rate relief has been received by Wychavon DC for P J Kasch, Droitwich Road, Fernhill Heath.


Wychavon contact the Parish Council to ask the Parish Council for their opinion as to the degree of benefit that the local business provides to the community.  The Parish Council needs to consider if it supports the business, as it is of benefit to the community, and if it does so, then it is reasonable to grant the relief in view of the fact that this will be funded in part by the tax payers in the parish.


12.4
Application for rural rate relief

An application for rural rate relief has been received by Wychavon DC for K Singh, for 14 Dilmore Avenue, Fernhill Heath.


Wychavon contact the Parish Council to ask the Parish Council for their opinion as to the degree of benefit that the local business provides to the community.  The Parish Council needs to consider if it supports the business, as it is of benefit to the community, and if it does so, then it is reasonable to grant the relief in view of the fact that this will be funded in part by the tax payers in the parish.

12.5
Application for rural rate relief

An application for rural rate relief has been received by Wychavon DC for Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey at Central Stores, Droitwich Road, Fernhill Heath.


Wychavon contact the Parish Council to ask the Parish Council for their opinion as to the degree of benefit that the local business provides to the community.  The Parish Council needs to consider if it supports the business, as it is of benefit to the community, and if it does so, then it is reasonable to grant the relief in view of the fact that this will be funded in part by the tax payers in the parish.

12.6
An application for rural rate relief has been received by Wychavon DC for Mr. Gwillam at Farm Shop, Ombersley Road, Bevere, Worcester.


Wychavon contact the Parish Council to ask the Parish Council for their opinion as to the degree of benefit that the local business provides to the community.  The Parish Council needs to consider if it supports the business, as it is of benefit to the community, and if it does so, then it is reasonable to grant the relief in view of the fact that this will be funded in part by the tax payers in the parish.


The Council will need to agree one of the following proposals;

12.7
Annual audit of the accounts.  Grant Thornton have written to the Council and requested that the accounts are submitted by 15 June 2015.


Diane Malley MAAT writes to the Council and asks if they wish her to provide the services to internally audit the parish council accounts prior to the external audit.
13
Mr Pete Stenson writes to the Council with details of 5 other residents, to ask 
that the parish council provide allotments for the parish. 
14
Do any Councillors have any items for consideration?

15
Dates of the next Parish Council meetings.


Due to the bank holiday on Monday the 4th of May, the next scheduled 
meeting of the parish council is to be held on Tuesday 12th May after the 
elections, at 7.30. 

1 June 2015.
